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President’s Message 

  June 1st marks the beginning of my second term.  I guess I’ll go down in history as Delmar Progress 

Club’s “Pandemic President”!  It has been a year without large gatherings at meetings or social functions.  That 

should change once the library has made a decision regarding use of its meeting rooms. Since we are all fully vac-

cinated, we have been discussing the possibility of having a Progress Club picnic during the summer or in September.  

In addition, Debbie Gall has been sorting through all the club materials that had been stored in the library.  Debbie suggested an Open 

House to display the historical documents as another way for members to get together. It is our 120th Anniversary so we need to ex-

plore ways to celebrate.  I asked Susan Leath, Bethlehem’s Town Historian, to write an article about the Delmar Progress Club’s histori-

cal accomplishments.  The article appears in the June issue of Our Towne Bethlehem.  We’ve copied it at the end of the PIP for your 

convenience.  

 There will be a few changes with this new year.  Barbara Hogan will now focus her attention on the website which requires a 

lot of work to maintain it.  Joan Gavrilik will assume the responsibility of publisher of Progress in Print starting in September.  Monday 

Morning Musings will only occur on the first Monday of the month.  The walking group and the book group will continue during the 

summer.  I will probably send out a summer News and Notes to announce any social gatherings we might plan and to provide updates 

on use of the library’s meeting rooms.  The Yearbook Committee is compiling information and hopefully will have it available for mem-

bers early in September.  Please pay your dues so that you can receive a copy and, more importantly, to support the club. 

 I need your help in a few ways and I hope you will consider the following positions for this year:  Recording Secretary, Chair of 

the Environment, Conservation and Garden Committee, and assistance with the Communication and Technology Committee and the 

social functions that we hope to have this year.  If you have any questions about these, please let me know, but please consider help-

ing. 

 I can’t end this year without thanking all the members who have helped keep the organization afloat and functioning under 

such difficult circumstances.  Everyone deserves thanks for paying their dues and I am extremely grateful to the people who contribut-

ed to the scholarship fund.  But I want to personally thank the following individuals who performed various tasks (major or minor) to 

keep the club active during this past year: Carol Ackerman, Carolyn Bennett, Mary Bigelow, Ronnie Blendell, Barbara Bradford, Rose-

mary Brown, Laurel Bryden, Pam Burns, Alison Calvagno, Mary Ellen Caporta, Judy Ciccio, Laura Cooper, Wilma DeLucco, Joyce Demoly, 

Margaret Dilgen, Valerie Donovan, Christine Doran, Phyllis Drew, Debbie Gall, Joan Gavrilik, Robyn Giddings, Linda MacRitchie Graf, 

Helen Gray, Linda Hardy, Susan Haswell, Barbara Hogan, Carol Jonas, Joan Kapral, Barbara Kavanagh, Doris Kirk, Susan Lamora, Nancy 

Looby, Leda Loux, Debbie Mazzone, Priscilla Miller, Lynn Millspaugh, Connie Mulligan, Sigrid Naar, Kathy Newkirk, Marge O’Brien, Mari-

lyn Peterson, Kathy Raffe, Linda Reddy, Lynn Rhodes, Sheryl Ricciardelli, Mary Richards, Joan Richardson, Sue Ann Ritchko, Kathy 

Schimanski, Deanne Sodergren, Maryalice Svare, Georgette Tefoe, Pam Tindall-O’Brien, Ann VanDervort, Norene White, Karen Winters, 

Josie Woods, Anne Young.  I am sure I forgot someone and I apologize for that.  Some members worked behind the scenes in support 

of the club and I thank you. 

 With spring here, I have to recognize some members for their hard work and diligence.  Ann VanDervort and Priscilla Miller did 

a beautiful job with the flower gardens at the library!  I also want to thank Barbara Hogan for all her support and outstanding work with 

Zoom meetings, messages sent out, recording secretary, the website and tech assistance to our members.  You were so helpful! 

 -Lynne 

 

PROGRESS IN PRINT    

2021 

Celebrating 120 Years 

2021 – 2022 Dues are Due!     Please Support our Club! 

 MAIL Your $45.00 Check to:  DPC  P.O. Box 423, Delmar, NY 12054 
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      Remembrance Report—May 2021 

 Get well card was sent to Rosemary Brown who broke her 
hip. 

 Sympathy card was sent to Mr. and Mrs. David Canfield on 
the loss of her mother, Lydia Ackerman 

 Get well card sent to Linda Hardy 
 Sympathy card was sent to Barbara Zautner’s husband 
                                                                    Josie Woods 
     518-489-9870 

            Membership Report     
                    April 2021 
Membership Report 

       May 2021 

New Members:  None 

Resignations: None 

Deaths:  Barbara Zautner 

REMINDER:  DUES ARE DUE 

Many talented women have work tirelessly 

over this past year to keep this club vibrant 

and relevant. Please send your $45. Now. 

 

Changes in Contact Information : Send to  

kkwinters@verizon.net  or 518-439-0706 
Karen Winters, Second Vice President 

Our bottle and can redemption program 

through the Hannaford CLYNK program is ongo-

ing. If you need CLYNK bags, please contact 

Joan Gavrilik at jsg85@aol.com or 518-439-4520 and she will happily 

deliver them to your doorstep.   

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT 

The Scholarship Committee awarded three scholarships. 

 

Grace  Apuzzi is going to Penn State in their school of engineering. 

Grace maintained a 95 average at BC along with sports, school clubs, 

community service and work.  Pictured far left: Grace Apuzzi and her 

Mom Christi Beaury. Pictured near left: Grace and Maryalice Svare, of 

the DPC Scholarship Committee, delivering the $1500 check. 

 

 

 ******************************************************* 

 

Pictured at right are two more scholarship recipients.  Julia and Joseph Harvey 

(twins), pictured with their parents David and Theresa, were selected and the deci-

sion was to award each student a $750 scholarship.   

* Julia has an impressive BC career maintaining a 97 average. She participated in 

sports, clubs, leadership roles and community service. In the fall she will start Vas-

sar College.   

*Joseph Harvey has maintained a 97 average along with involvement in sports, 

school clubs, volunteer and community service and work. Joseph will start his college 

career at Syracuse University. 

The photo at the lower right is Julia and Joseph with Mary Bigelow. Mary is on our scholar-

ship committee and taught the Harveys while teaching at Hamagrael School. 

 

mailto:kkwinters@verizon.net
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JUNE WALKS:  

Health and Fitness Group and Environment, Conservation and Garden Group 

Monday, June 14, 10 a.m. – Five Rivers Environmental Education Center, Delmar 
Directions: Take Delaware Ave south for 1 mile past the High School. Turn right onto Orchard St. 
After ½ mile, turn left onto Game Farm Rd. After ¼ mile, turn right into Five Rivers. Let’s meet up 
in the parking lot.  
Monday, June 28, 10 a.m. – Schenectady Central Park & Rose Garden 
Directions: Take Exit 25 off the NYS Thruway, which will put you onto I-890. After 1 ½ miles, take 
Exit 7 onto Crosstown Connection. After 1 ¼ miles, turn left onto Golf Rd. After ¼ mile, turn right 
onto Fehr Ave. After ½ mile, turn left onto Central Parkway. After ½ mile, you will be at a Stop 
sign with Wright Ave on your right. Turn left into the park. The Rose Garden will be on your right. 

Drive up to the Stop sign, turn left and park in the gravel lot next to the dog park. 

Contacts: Pam Tindall-O’Brien: ptindallobrien@gmail.com, 518-439-1672; Joan Gavrilik, jsg85@aol.com, 518-439-4520 (home), 518-596-
4599 (cell) 

*NEW* Summer Walking Group  

Although DPC generally does not plan events during the summer, we will continue to walk on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of the month at 
10 a.m. throughout July, August and September — until DPC activities resume in October.  If you wish to receive a walking schedule at 
the beginning of each month, please email Joan Gavrilik at jsg85@aol.com to add your name to the mailing list. (Adding your name will 
keep you in the loop, but does not obligate you to attend or even be up before 10 a.m.) 

 
 

Five Rivers Environmental  
Education Center 

56 Game Farm Rd, Delmar, NY 

Literature Group 

Chairwoman:  Kathy 
Schimanski 

518-439-
7237, gkparfore@aol.com 
 

Annual Literature Picnic  
We are all looking forward 
to our picnic on Tuesday, June 8th beginning at 
noon at the Slingerlands Fire Department on New 
Scotland Rd., Slingerlands. 
We would like everyone to bring their own food, 
something to drink and a napkin. There are sever-
al picnic tables, but ladies can bring their own 
lawn chairs, if they prefer. If someone is handi-
capped, she can be dropped off down in the pavil-
ion.  
The book we will review is The Woman in The 
Window by A.J. Finn. Karen Winters will facilitate 
the discussion. In order to save parking space, 
please try to car pool with a friend or two. Hope 
to see you then. 

*NEW* Indie Summer Book Club  
 
Although DPC generally does not plan events during the 
summer, we have scheduled independent summer book 
club meetings (via Zoom) for those who wish to discuss 
books this summer — until the Literature Group picks up again in Octo-
ber. 

— Tuesday, July 13, 10 a.m., Anxious People: A Novel by Fredrik Back-
man -- “[A] charming, poignant novel about a crime that never took 
place, a would-be bank robber who disappears into thin air, and eight 
extremely anxious strangers….” – Amazon  (Pam Tindall-O'Brien, facilita-
tor) 

— Tuesday, August 10, 10 a.m., The Beauty in Breaking: A Memoir by 
Michele Harper – “An emergency room physician explores how a life of 
service to others taught her how to heal herself.” – Amazon  (Joan Gav-
rilik, facilitator)  

— Tuesday, September 14, 10 a.m., God Help the Child: A Novel by Toni 
Morrison – “[A] tale about the way sufferings of childhood can shape, 
and misshape, the life of the adult.” -- Amazon  (Linda Graf, facilitator) 
 
If you wish to receive emails and Zoom links for these book discussions, 
please email Joan Gavrilik at jsg85@aol.com to add your name to the 
mailing list. (Adding your name will keep you in the loop, but does not 
obligate you to attend, participate, or read a book.) 

As there were no questions or corrections raised about the Nominat-

ing Committee Report and the 2021-2022 Budget recommendations, 

both reports stand approved as presented. 

mailto:ptindallobrien@gmail.com
mailto:jsg85@aol.com
mailto:jsg85@aol.com
mailto:gkparfore@aol.com
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Corresponding Secretary’s Report        

A thank you note was sent on DPC members’ be-
half to Judith Kehoe from  the BC school district. 
She spoke to us about the school district’s present 
and future plans during a May MMM Zoom Group 

meeting.  

The DPC received correspondence from three organizations. Canine 
Companions sent a fundraising letter. Soles 4 Souls thanked us for 
seven pairs of shoes. And Paul Grondahl thanked us for our recent 
donation to the NYS Writers Institute.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lynn Millspaugh  
Corresponding Secretary 

JUNE 2021      IMPORTANT DATES—MARK YOUR CALENDAR  

June 8 Tuesday 12:00pm Annual Literature Picnic - Slingerlands Fire Department 

June 14 Monday 10:00am Walk at Five Rivers Environmental Education Center 

June 28 Monday 10:00am Walk at Schenectady Central Park & Rose Garden 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2021-2022 

President     Lynne Lenhardt 

First Vice President    Pamela Tindall-O’Brien 

Second Vice President    Karen Winters 

Recording Secretary  

Corresponding Secretary   Lynn Millspaugh 

Treasurer  Christine Doran 

Assistant Treasurer Phyllis Drew 

Club Advisor (ex-officio) Debbie Gall 

Term Expires 2022 Kathy Schimanski 

   Joyce Demoly 

Term Expires 2023 Rosemary Brown 

   Carolyn Bennett 

Term Expires 2024 Margaret Dilgen 

   Kathy Newkirk 

STUDY GROUP LEADERS  

Antiques:  Joan Kapral  

 Joyce Demoly 

Creative Arts:  Rosemary Brown      

                       Deanne Sodergren 

Knitting:    Leda Loux 

Holiday Tree – Jan Messina 

 

 

Environment, Conservation and 

Garden: 

Health and Fitness:  Pamela Tindall 

O’Brien and Cynthia Dwyer 

Literature:  Kathy Schimanski 

Performing Arts:  Wilma DeLucco 

Travel:   Kathy Newkirk 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2021-2022 

Advisor:  Debbie Gall 

Auditing: Deanne Sodergren 

Bylaws:  Mary Richards 

Civic Betterment & Legislative Action:  Linda Graf 

Communications & Technology:  Barbara Hogan and Joan Gavrilik 

Club History/Scrapbook:  Carol Smith 

Community Service:  Debbie Gall, Kathy Raffe, Linda Reddy 

Federation Coordinator:  Rosemary Brown 

Finance:   Carolyn Bennett 

Holiday Tea: 

Souper Luncheon: 

Social: 

Salvation Army Stockings: Kim Watson 

Nominating Committee: Rosemary Brown 

Remembrance:   Josie Woods 

Scholarship:   Maryalice Svare 

Telephone:  Mariann Carcich, Mary Lou Jackson and  

  Elizabeth Bartley 

Yearbook:  Linda Graf, Mary Lou Jackson and Mariann Carcich 

Distribution:   Laura Cooper and Bonnie Urso 
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